BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS September 2019

July 2019 LOTTERY WINNERS

	P. Brader	£25 2 nd Prize		£15
	N. Claxton		Jack Lindley	£5
AUGUST 2019 LOTTERY WINNERS				
1 st Prize;	Mrs Hewitt	£25 2 nd Prize	M. Thompson	£15
3 rd Prize:	Carol Skelton	f.10 4 th Prize	Gill Pike '	£5

BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL For a contribution of £1.00 per month you are supporting your village hall which is used for a meeting place for many activities. You can pay monthly, half yearly or yearly. We now have over 100 players, the profits from this, pay for most of the INSURANCE of the hall. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office. Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 for a personal number or numbers.

The July Coffee Mornings was again a great success. Thank you to all that attended, and helped with the washing and clearing up. We raised £161.00 for our improvement funds. It certainly is the place to be on the second Saturday morning of every month. Thank you for all your donations of bric a brac/books etc for the stalls, and to Elwyn and Audrey who bring produce, cakes etc and run a competition. Please ring Kate on 01262 470556 if you have any bric a brac, we can always make arrangements to collect if necessary. Also if there is anyone in the village who would like to come and requires transport please let us know as I am sure we can help.

The Dialect Evening with Adam Collier was a sell out and those who attended would appreciate why that was. Excellent entertainment with a lovely supper. £900.00 was raised, 50% going to Yorkshire Air Ambulance.

During the month of August we do not have a coffee morning but instead have a "Strawberry Afternoon Tea". This was enjoyed by many, and we should like

Proud to support



Registered Charity No. 1084305

to thank Audrey and Elwyn for their great produce stall, Sue Stockdale for the ART exhibition, The Police, and all representatives of groups who voluntarily give their time up to support village events, and the catering staff and helpers. We raised £195.00 for our funds.

Rates; £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for business etc/ and weddings by negotiation

MESSAGE FROM REV. BARBARA

David and I would like to thank everyone for their kindness, words of support and prayers at this time and would like to inform you all that, contrary to popular belief, I shall not be retiring but, obviously, my workload will be curtailed somewhat for the foreseeable future.



HISTORY GROUP

This will recommence, after the summer break, on Thursday September 19th at the Village Hall. The talk will be entitled 'The Bridlington Coble, a tale of work, sport and romance'

September events at the Village Hall

Thursday 5^{th} September WHIST DRIVE, 7.30pm - £2.50 including supper; raffle

Tuesday 10th September - Parish Council Meeting - 7.00pm

Saturday 14th September - Coffee Morning 10am - 11.30am

Thursday 19th September; History Club; 7.30pm; "The Bridlington Coble a tale of work, sport and romance; Fred Walkington MBE

INDOOR BOWLING TO COMMENCE on Wednesday 2^{nd} OCTOBER 2 - 4pm. All welcome, if you have not played it before come and give it a try.

YOUNG FARMERS ON TUESDAY EVENINGS

IF there is a class or hobby you would like to pursue please don't hesitate to contact members of the committee to make it happen. Parties and events are being booked up for Christmas so get yours in before it is too late.

ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH Revd. Barbara Hodgson 07734 467174

SEPTEMBER CHURCH SERVICES

1st 11am Morning Worship 3pm

Holy Communion at FORDON

8th 11am Holy Communion 15th Morning Worship 11am

22nd 10am Benefice service at Wold Newton

Harvest Festival with Jenny Hensman from 29th 6pm

'Mind The Gap'

PRAYER & PRAISE

is held each Monday morning from 9am - 9.30am in the church.

There will be a service of Holy Communion or Morning Prayer each Tuesday at 10am

Do come along to Pop-Ins on Mondays (except Bank Holidays) at 9.30 -11.00am for a Chat and a Cuppa and to meet old and new friends

ADVANCE NOTICE

Harvest Service Sunday October 6th



Burton Fleming Parish Council News

Next Parish Council Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 10 September 2019 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details: Tel: 07542874957,

Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk Landline: 01723 890084

MESSAGE FROM REV BARBARA

Dear Friends.

I have taken more baptisms over the last few weeks than I have for a long time. I have more in the diary too. It's good that many folks still feel that a baptism is valued.

When we are born into this world gasping for that first breath, none of us know exactly what we are supposed to do with our lives. We depend on our parents care and love to guide us and teach us as we make our first steps, then our second and third.

Then others may begin to play a part in our decision making, grandparents, teachers, friends, Christian friends. Our lives begin to be shaped by our experiences and those who influence and inspire us... So where are you heading ..?

God the Father spoke His words through the Prophet Jeremiah as he called out to those who found themselves in exile... "I know the plans I have for you" he told them..."plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future". I believe God is a gracious parent who longs to share His plans with us all.

No matter where are you are at this moment, if you haven't found God's plan for your life perhaps now is the time to stop what you're doing and look for it. There is nothing in your past that He can't use. Maybe you've veered off course; we all have at one time or another. Read the stories of those God used and you'll discover that 'wrecking things' isn't unusual. It's actually part of the learning curve.

When God puts your life on track, He begins by giving you a sense of hope. Only God-given hope will sustain us when we go through tough times. Perhaps you're wondering "am I ever going to be where I'm supposed to be? If that's how you feel today. remember the words spoken by Jeremiah on God's behalf; to a group of people who had spent 70 years in Babylonian slavery as a result of doing things the wrong way. "I know what I'm doing, I've planned it all out, plans to take care of you, not abandon you, plans to give you the future you hope for".

God's plans for His people are always alive with grace and love. Come & see come & find out more.

With love & blessings, Revd Barbara